
 

 

 
  
 
 
 
No. 371/24 
 
 
 
27th November 2024 
 
 
To:   All Branches 
 
 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
WOMEN’S LABOUR PARTY CONFERENCE 2024: CWU DELEGATION REPORT 
 
The 2024 Women’s Labour Party Conference was held in Liverpool on Saturday 21st September  
2024. 
 
For your information the below attachment is a report on the decisions taken by the CWU 
Women’s delegation at their meeting.  
 
Any enquiries on the above LTB should be addressed to the General Secretary’s office 
dlynch@cwu.org. 

 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Dave Ward 
General Secretary 
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COMMUNICATION WORKERS UNION 
 

2024 CWU Women Labour Party Delegation Meeting 
 

Meeting room 2, Hilton Hotel, Liverpool 
Friday 20th September 2024, 3.00pm 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 
PRESENT: Chloe Koffman (Political Co-ordinator), Joyce Stevenson, 

Michelle Bailey, Laura Snell. 
 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Dawn Lynch. 
 
 
APOLOGIES: Karen Rose, Tina Holmes, Jacqueline Morrey, Jean 

Sharrocks 
 
 
1. INTRODUCTION 
 

The Political Coordinator, welcomed everyone to the CWU Women’s Delegation 
meeting.  

 
 
2. APOLOGIES  
 

Apologies had been received from: 
 
 Karen Rose 
 Tina Holmes 
 Jacqueline Morrey 
 Jean Sharrocks 

 
 
3. OVERVIEW OF CONFERENCE 

 
The Political Co-ordinator gave an overview of Women’s conference and discussed 
the Agenda.  

 
 

4. CWU MOTION: SPEAKER AND COMPOSITING 
 

CWU seconded a motion on Violence Against Women and Girls in the 
Workplace, which had been previously composited. Michelle Bailey offered to 
speak on the motion. This was agreed by the delegation.  
 



 
The Political Coordinator went through the rest of the submitted motions and the 
delegation voted to support all of these except for Composite Motion 6 Women in 
the Economy where the delegation agreed to abstain.  
 
The Political Coordinator also mentioned that if delegates wish to speak on any 
motion, Bill Taylor (Head of Research) could assist with speaker notes etc. 

 
 
5. CARD VOTES 
 

The Political Coordinator advised that there would be a number of votes during 
Women’s conference and the CWU may be required to do this by submitting card 
votes. Each delegate was allocated a card vote booklet. These would be 
administered as a delegation. Therefore, a volunteer would be required to look after 
the card votes on the floor of conference.  

 
The following name was put forward and agreed. 

 
 Karen Rose 

 
 
6. AOB 
 

None 
 
 
Meeting closed at 3.40pm. 


